#### **EID MUBARAK**

We would like to invite parents/carers to a shared celebration on Monday 3rd July in the Sports Hall. Year groups will be joining together at the following times:

- Year 3 & 5: 1.00pm—1.45pm
- Year 1 & 2: 1.45pm—2.30pm
- Year 6: 2.30pm-3.10pm
- Nursery & Reception will be celebrating on Friday 7th July at 2pm in their classrooms

## **Enabling Enterprise**

This week Year 2 set up a community cafe, selling things they had made including cakes and biscuits. All pupils had a role, and the event was a fantastic success raising over £100 for Unicef's chosen charity



## **BLACKPOOL ZOO - Year 4**

As part of the Year 4 IPC topic of living things, the children were able to see and experience the habitats of



various animals such as giraffes, lions and monkeys. The children had an a memorable and educational day

## Reception FARM

On Tuesday reception children visited Stockley Farm in Cheshire. We saw lots of animals including pigs, cows, goats, horses, sheep, guinea pigs and rabbits. We fed the pigs, had a tractor ride and got to feed the baby goats with milk.





# **BIG SING**

On Thursday 29th June Year 6 went to the Bridgewater Hall for this year's Big Sing! The theme this year was songs from musicals and we enjoyed singing songs from Matilda, Annie and the Lion King as well as many more. It was a fantastic morning with lots of singing and dancing!

## Year 5 FARM

As part of our Lifecycles topic we visited the farm. We saw pigs, cows and sheep. We even had a Minibeast hunt in which we learnt about the Lifecycle of Bees. It was a great day full of fun learning activities.



# **Year 3 and 4 Minecraft Workshops**

The children became computer programmers when they joined Gemma Latham at Whitworth Gallery to learn about textiles and the computer program Minecraft. They used the textiles on display to help them create imaginative patterns. The children were then taught how to convert their patterns into code to use with the program Minecraft. It was a great learning experience!

#### **Book Bench**

As part of a city wide project to celebrate Manchester's creativity and encourage children and adults to read, Claremont Primary School has proudly designed and painted a 'Book Bench'. Pupils from Nursery to Y6, took part in designing the images for the bench. Our theme was 'favourite book characters'. Standards were high and very imaginative. Some images from each year group were chosen to be painted on. The 'Book Bench' can be viewed from 10th July to 10th September. It is one of 65 being placed around areas in Manchester which can be found using a trail map



Steel band: On Wednesday 14th June, Year 5 & 6 steel pan band performed for tenants and residents at Hartshorne Court (Grantham St). They were invited by Mosscare Housing to attend and perform at an event to celebrate the life and work of the Councillor Jo Cox. The purpose of the event was to bring the community together and strengthen integration links between the residents and the school. The bands were a huge success. Everyone was very impressed. Their music put a smile on all faces.

# **Forthcoming Events**

Eid Shared Celebration - 3rd July

Year 4 Enabling Enterprise - 4th July 2.30pm

Year 3—Food Fayre—4th July 2.00pm

Transition Morning - 6th July

Year 6 Steel band performing at the RNCM—10th July 5pm

Year 6 ARTS performance at Victoria Baths - 12th July

Reports to parents Friday—14th July

EY Sports afternoon -17th July

Year 6 Leavers Assembly—18th July

Yr 3 and 4 sports morning - 18th July 10.30am

Year 5 and 6 sports afternoon - 18th

Musical performance - 20th July

Year 6 Leavers disco—20th July

School finishes for the Summer holidays on Friday 21st July at 1.30pm.